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Dear Friends,  

               Mark 15:39 (NASB) says: “And when the centurion, who was standing right 

in front of Him, saw the way He breathed His last, he said, ‘Truly this man was the 

Son of God’!” All around the world next month, hundreds of millions of people will be remembering Jesus’ death and 

proclaiming that He “was the Son of God”. His resurrection on the third day also proved it (Rom. 1:4). May God help 

us all to always proclaim boldly to this sin–broken world, that Jesus is “the Son of God”!!  

Puebla del Río Church.  The church has continued to grow! Visitors come each month. 

A Colombian family who moved from Germany has been attending for the past month. 

Sunday attendance since Dec. is 20–25 each week (yesterday 26 of us!), Tues. night Bible 

Study has a consistent 6–8 people, and Thurs. night Prayer meeting usually has 10–12 of 

us. This encourages everyone. The church retreat in Feb. was also a great blessing!! We 

had 21 church members for the weekend at camp. 

The guest speaker, musicians, & activity leaders 

impacted everyone. The theme was “Commitment to Christ”.  Since no one 

from church had any responsibility, except to attend–enjoy–relax (Salud and I 

presided everything), now they all want to do another retreat!  

While Arturo and Elisabet help the church a 

lot, he has also offended people. We’ve had to 

moderate reconciliation several times over the past 8–10 months. Last week we met 

with him & the Praise team to discuss problems with him. As a result, we decided & 

announced that we’ll ask the FIEIDE to intervene and help us find a solution for these 

things, and for the future of the church.  Please pray for the Puebla church to keep 

growing, to have a good testimony for Christ with visitors, and also to develop a 

healthy future ministry with help from the Federation our church is in.  

Other ministry. Salud has been especially busy the past 2 months with many administrative responsibilities as the 

Coordinator of the FIEIDE Ladies in Andalucía. She also (as secretary for the National FIEIDE Women’s Department) 

has been getting many things ready for the annual Assembly & Congress. She and I will attend that in Valencia April 

24-27th.  She’s also doing one-on-one discipleship with 3-4 women from the Puebla Church.  I continue to teach at the 

Seville Theological Seminary in the MA program. This semester I’m teaching “The Reformation”, that important time 

in the 16-17th centuries when European Christianity struggled to return to the Bible as the top authority and salvation 

by faith alone in Christ alone. Please keep praying for us in these different ministries!  

Family news.  We joyfully found out at the end of January that Jonathan, Irene and Sara are expecting 

a new baby!! Irene is now16-weeks pregnant. Please pray for God to help her and the baby to have a 

safe & healthy pregnancy. We saw them on March 2nd as I preached at their church. Salud, Elisabeth, 

Julen and Nora came up from Granada, as Salud was staying with 

them for a week while Sam was in Croatia on a ministry trip. Sam is 

back home now. They are seeking to move to the Seville area by the 

summer, so Sam can start Ambassadors Football program in Seville.  

Please pray that they can find affordable housing in the metro-

area before June.   

Finally (as I mentioned in our Dec. 2024 letter), in September this year I’ll reach 

the age to receive my full Social Security benefit. When my benefit starts in 

October, it will supplement our support. So we want our churches and individual 

supporters to know, in case they may want to send their support (or a portion of 

it) to other missions or ministries after 2025. Salud has to wait until June 2032 to get to 100% of her benefit, so we’ll 

keep serving full-time in ministry even after I receive my Social Security benefits. 

And TBM will keep receiving support for us as long as we keep serving.  If any of 

you need more information on this, please contact me!  

        Thank you for praying for us, and you who support us, to serve Christ here 

in Spain. We thank God for you!  May God bless you and help you to proclaim to 

everyone around you that, truly, Jesus is “the Son of God”!!  

In Jesus’ love and service,  

                                                                Frank and Salud 
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